Art-A-Facts

Presidents Message

By Jan Rosenburg

Dear Guild Artists:

I can't believe another month has gone by. Hope this finds you well. The meeting went well. We all wore our Masks. The room was not set with the round tables like we are used to. We did practice social distancing.

Don had a nice program. He was upset with the mix-up but it went ok. I think he was just testing us to see if we were paying attention.

Want to thank everyone that helps with setting up and breaking down. It is a great help.

Want to welcome our new members. We are looking forward to getting to know them.

We have been having more traffic in the gallery and some sales.

Please remember that we have a great Library of art books and CDs. Stop by and pick up one and enjoy at home.

Hope to see you at the meeting in August. The church does require we wear maks. Be safe. Work on some art. Don't forget your pandora box project.

Keep creative juices flowing.

Jan Rosenburg President



Bringing Art to the Ozarks since 1980

PO Box 31 Kimberling City, MO 65686

417-739-5829

https://www.tablerockartgallery.com/

https://www.facebook.com/Table-Rock-Art-Guild-1417562654951427/

<u>Table Rock Art Guild</u> <u>Meeting - August 17th</u>

at 12:00 (Plan on arriving between 11:30 and 12)

First Christian Church, 5 Hilltop Drive, Kimberling City, MO

PROGRAM - Pandora's Box

Spring Show by Jan O'Neill

The Fall Show has been postponed. The Spring show is tentatively scheduled for April 23 – 24th.

So, you have plenty of time to complete your art projects and time to create some great spring art.

The theme will remain "Color Magic" Jan is still accepting art for the show's publicity.

pg. 1

Minutes Table Rock Art Guild General Meeting July 20, 2020

President Jan Rosenburg opened the meeting at 12:27 p.m. and Don Haberman offered a prayer for the group. Jan then thanked all for coming and expressed appreciation that everyone was using masks as mandated by the Church.

<u>Minutes</u>: On motion (Helen Long/Donna Gillespie) the minutes of the June 15 TRAG meeting were duly approved as printed in the Newsletter.

<u>Sunshine</u>: Jan noted that our Sunshine Lady, Pat Van Hooser, is staying home. Pat shared that David Carver is recuperating in the Specialty Select Hospital in Springfield and would appreciate cards. Paula Buzenius's mother is stable for now.

Membership: Darlene Rutz – We have 62 total active members with one new member, Mike Bachelder who is Mary Friedman's husband and now down here fulltime. We are saddened that another recent member, Mark Fisher, died. There are 18 present at today's meeting.

Art Festival – Jan O'Neill: Jan invited volunteers to help with our "Spring" show tentatively scheduled for April 23 and 24, 2021. There are several criteria members need to fulfill to be in the annual art show without paying a \$50 fee. The criteria are listed in the TRAG Yearbook, copies of which are here to pick up.

<u>Pandora's Box:</u> Brenda Vivieros: Brenda explained the process reminding members that whatever was in their box could be incorporated into a piece of art or the art could be inspired by it. The initial judging will be at our August meeting. The entries will be posted in the Gallery and the public may vote on their 1st, 2nd, and 3rd choices, too. The combined votes of the members at the meeting and the public votes will be tallied and the "winners" will receive cash awards and be announced at the September meeting.

Gallery - Jan R. reported that Helen has vouchers for two months free panel donation for those members that kept their work in the Gallery during the time it was closed. She also thanked all for hanging in there and reported that City Hall is working on locating the bowling alley landlord to address the water leakage problems. For those sitting the Gallery, be sure if patrons are writing checks for their purchases that they write out Table Rock Art Gallery, not just TRAG, on the check so that the bank will deposit it in the correct account. Jan also reminded members that the Guild has an excellent art resource library at the Gallery that is available to all members. Books and/or DVDs may be checked out for one month. For the rest of the year, the Gallery will have a weekly drawing on Friday mornings for a \$5 or \$10 piece of art.

<u>Artist of the Month – Darlene Rutz</u>: The theme for July was Micro Photography

- 1st place Helen Long (Bees)
- 2nd place Jan Rosenberg (Sunflower)
- 3rd place Don Haberman (Spider on his backdoor)

<u>Split the Pot</u>: Brenda Vivieros had the winning ticket - \$10

<u>Nominating Committee</u> - Jack O'Keefe: Jack announced that he needs three people from the general membership population to serve on the committee. He already has two volunteers but needs one more. Anne Collins volunteered.

On motion (Jan O'Neill/Larry Custer) the meeting adjourned at 12:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Patricia Hovis-French, Secretary

Following the meeting, Don Haberman shared a DVD on drawing as the program. Three sets of the DVDs have been purchased and are available for checkout at the Gallery – Painting / Drawing / Photography

Nominations for 2021

By Jack O'Keefe

The committee is still taking nominations. If you would like to nominate someone and they agree, contact Jack O'Keefe. Voting will take place at the September meeting.

This is the current list of Nominations for 2021.

President Jan Rosenberg

1st VP Helen Long

2nd VP Jan O'Neill

Secretary Brenda Viveiros

Treasurer Sharon Clarke

Artist of the Month

By Darlene Rutz

July's Artist of the Month was Photography (Micro)

1st Place Helen Long 2nd Place Jan Rosenburg 3rd Place Don Haberman

Next Month will be "Pandora's Box" hosted by Brenda Viveios Can't wait to see all the ideas that comes from all the surprises, she came up with this year.

All entry's will be displayed at Gallery for community vote and will be announced at the September meeting.







Upcoming Artist of the Month

September Landscape

(Water or Mountains)

October Show me Fall

November Abstract

December Ornament / Art Exchange

Membership Sandy Fearn

Welcome to Sandy Odell and Mike Bachelder! We now have 63 members.



August Birthdays

August 11	Brenda Viveiros
August 20	Diane King
August 21	Gayle Page
August 31	Don Haberman
_	

September Birthdays

September 1	Linda Yaeger
September 2	Josie Roette
September 9	Janet Shannon
September 11	Anne Collins



By Pat Van Hooser

We are saddened to hear that Alice Carr passed away last week. She was a former TRAG member. Her husband, Phil Carr, may receive cards – his address is 501NW Shamrock Ave. #4020, Lee's Summit, MO, 64081

We are also saddened to hear, former TRAG member, Cora Belle Goff died on July 1st. Her husband can be reached at 392 Austin Place, Branson West, MO, 65737

David Carver is recuperating in the Specialty Select Hospital in Springfield and would appreciate cards

If you have any sunshine news, please contact Pat Van Hooser, via text or a handwritten note.

Letters to the Editor

Open note to Karen Pugh

Karen,

Thank you for offering the information from Dan Scott (in the July newsletter). "7 Days to Better Painting". I started the course with Lesson One and am still following his teaching...such good stuff! Much that I already knew but some I didn't plus new slants on old info. Hope allot of TRAG members are also enjoying this free course.

Ginny Campbell

For those who missed last month's article. "This is a nice freebie from New Zealand artist, Dan Scott. "How to Paint Trees" post is converted into a beautifully illustrated and printable e-book. The link: https://drawpaintacademy.com/trees/"

Newsletter Deadline

Anyone can contribute to the newsletter, the Deadline is the Friday after the monthly meeting. The September deadline is August 21st.

Art and Quarantine

People Are Recreating Works of Art with Objects Found at Home During Self-Quarantine. Like many cultural institutions, the J. Paul Getty Museum in Los Angeles is closed due to the spread of the coronavirus. But during this challenging time, the Getty has found a way to keep people engaged with their art—even though they can't see it in person. They've challenged their social media followers to "recreate a work of art with objects (and people)" from the comfort of their own homes. Below is just one of the many entries.

See many more at https://mymodernmet.com/recreate-art-history-challenge/

